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Oil Pipeline Filing 

Kinder Morgan Utopia LLC 
June 23, 2022 

Ms. Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street NE 
Washington DC 20426 
 
Dear Secretary Bose, 
 
In accordance with the provisions of the Interstate Commerce Act and the rules and regulations of the 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (“FERC”), Kinder Morgan Utopia LLC (“Utopia”) respectfully 
requests permission to withdraw the following tariff:  
 

• FERC Tariff No. 3.4.0, International Joint Volume Incentive Rate Tariff, which was filed under 
Docket No. IS22-874. 

On May 31, 2022, Utopia filed an update to its International Joint Volume Incentive Rate Tariff No. 3.3.0 
to adjust the rates in accordance with the applicable ceiling levels.  Following this submittal, Utopia was 
alerted by FERC Staff to an error that was discovered in the metadata of the tariff filing which resulted in 
the reflection of an incorrect tariff effective date.  Accordingly, Utopia requests permission to withdraw 
FERC Tariff No. 3.4.0. 
 
In a separate filing, Utopia will submit an updated eTariff .XML filing package with corrected metadata 
information under FERC Tariff No. 3.4.1, with no changes to the rates included in the May 31 filing. 
 
I hereby certify that copies of this filing have been sent, on or before this date, by means of transmission 
agreed upon, to all subscribers on Utopia’s subscriber list.  
 
In accordance with 18 CFR § 343.3(a), Utopia hereby requests that any and all questions, protests, 
complaints, suspensions, motions, or orders, which in any way affect this publication, be emailed to the 
undersigned at tina_hardy@kindermorgan.com. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this filing, please contact me at (205) 325-3668. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Tina S. Hardy  
Director - Regulatory  


